
TOWN OF MARSHAN
DAKOTA COUNTY, MINNESOTA

Reply To:
19980 Nicolai Ave. E.
Hastings, Minnesota 55033

MARSHAN TOWNSHIP MEETING
May 16, 2017

 The May, 2017 meeting of the Marshan Town Board was called to order by Chairman 
Jerry Bauer at 8:00 P.M.  Others present were Jim Wollmering, Gloria Pinke, Marge Snyder and 
John Maher.
 Minutes of the April, 2017 Town Board meeting were read. Motion by Wollmering         
and seconded by Pinke approve and place on file. Motion carried unanimously. 
 Minutes of the planning Commission meeting of May, 2017 were read. Motion by Pinke     
and seconded by Wollmering to approve and place on file. Motion carried unanimously.
 Minutes of the special meeting in May were read. Motion by Wollmering and seconded 
by Pinke to approve and place on file. Motion carried unanimously.     
Old Business: 
 No report from Mr. Wasmund

New Business
 
 Mr. Tim Little appeared to ask about the of the Angerman property.  He explained about 
the property being cleaned up by Mrs. Angerman. The prospective buyers want to put a storage 
facility on the property. They would also like to have a boat repair business on the property. They 
submitted an IUP application. Included with the application was a 600.00 check.
 Dakota County Sheriff appeared. Nothing at this time to report.
 Mr. George Podgorski appeared to get a permit for a remodel. The house is at 17437 
Knox Path. Motion by Pinke and seconded by Wollmering to approve. Motion carried 
unanimously.
 Mr. and Mrs. Harder and Mrs. Jim Fox appeared to ask about the dust control and also if 
the townships road grader person would not blade so often on Michael Ave. They feel that the 
road does not need to be graded so often.
 Mr. Tetzlaff appeared to ask about the property next to him, Mr. Mellon’s property. The 
board will contact the attorney for an update.
 Mr. Tetzlaff said he would be interested in being on the planning commission and asked 
what the process is.  Motion by Pinke and seconded by Wollmering to appoint Mr. Tetzlaff to the 
planning commission effective immediately.  Motion carried unanimously.
 Treasurer’s report was given. Motion by Wollmering and seconded by Bauer to approve 
the treasurers report as read and printed.  Motion carried unanimously.
 Motion by Pinke and seconded by Wollmering to adjourn the meeting.  Meeting 
adjourned at 10:40p.m.

Submitted by: 



Marge Snyder
Marshan Township, Clerk   


